
RPC ACTIVE TRANSPORTATION SUB-COMMITTEE 

October 19, 2015 

 

MEETING NOTES 

Attendees: Ira Weiss (Chair); Kent Huston (Vice Chair); James Mako (RPC); Holly Mattei (RPC 

Executive Director); Eric Sandine (Village of Lithopolis); AJ Lacefield (Economic 

Development) Peggy Portier (SRTS); Carrie Woody (LPTS); Rebecca Medinger (City of 

Pickerington); Kathy Weiss(Pickerington resident) 

1. Approval of September 21, 2015 meeting notes 

 Kent Huston made a motion to approve. Eric Sandine seconded the motion. Motion 

 carried. 

2. Chairman’s Report 

 Ira Weiss reviewed with the committee MORPC correspondence about Central Ohio 

 Greenways involvement opportunities. He then introduced sub committees they have 

 created to increase involvement in trails, recreation, and other initiatives for Central Ohio 

 Greenways.  

3. Review of Proposed Developments: Fairfield Career Center, Meadowmoore Reserve 

 Holly Mattei presented to the committee the proposal for the additions to the Fairfield 

 County Career Center. She added that since they are extending public utilities and 

 creating easements it falls into the major subdivision category and thus has to go through 

 RPC. Rolling Forward does not call for any active transportation components along 

 Coonpath Road as a result RPC staff recommended no additional bike or pedestrian 

 facilities be constructed. 

 Mr. Sandine made motion to approve staff’s recommendation. Carrie Woody seconded 

 the motion. Motion carried.  

 Ms. Mattei then presented the Meadowmoore Reserve rezoning. She briefed the 

 committee about the previous sketch plan submittal and changes specifically to the MUP.   

 Mr. Huston asked Ms. Mattei what the Technical Review Committee’s consensus was. 

 She replied that the TRC recommended extension of the MUP west to Ault Road as well 

 as sidewalks to be constructed along Ault Road.  



 Mr. Huston made motion to concur with staff recommendation. Mr. Sandine seconded 

 the motion. Motion carried.  

 General discussion followed about a connection to the north from the proposed 

 playground. 

 Motion amended to include this recommendation. Mr. Huston accepted motion. Mr. 

 Sandine seconded. Motion carried. 

4. Other Business 

 Mr. Weiss mentioned a successful walk to school day this past week throughout the 

 county. 

 Ms. Mattei reminded the committee to complete the MORPC bicyclist survey she 

 distributed. 

 Ms. Woody made motion to adjourn. Mr. Huston seconded the motion. Motion carried.   

 

Next meeting:  November 16, 2015 at 2:30 p.m. 


